Dr. Albert Happ
Chief of the Division of Program Services

Office of Postsecondary and Higher Education
Pennsylvania Department of Education

333 Market Street, 12th Floor

Harrisburg, PA 17126-0333

Dear Dr. Happ:


We are writing in enthusiastic support of St. Bonaventure University’s application for a certificate of authority to operate in Pennsylvania. The dual enrollment program that St. Bonaventure plans to operate in partnership with the Warren County School District will bring a resident institution of higher education to Warren County.  It is our hope that PDE will expedite the approval of this application in order for our students to begin taking classes next school year.  

The proposed program allows Warren County, which has the largest geographic school district in the state of Pennsylvania, to offer higher education opportunities to students in a central location. This is an important consideration because Warren County is also, as defined by access, the most isolated county in the state with no institutions of higher education in easy commuting distance.  This is a unique and intriguing model for dual enrollment. The program, which will be staffed by regular St. Bonaventure faculty, will allow students to remain at home while earning as much as two years of college credit. In addition to the savings afforded students and their families, this proposed partnership will make Warren County more attractive to potential and current employees and employers by addressing a recognized gap in an otherwise attractive community—access to quality higher education.
The overwhelming support that we have witnessed by the community has confirmed our commitment to continue working with St. Bonaventure and begin operations as soon as the application is approved by PDE.  With a declining population but large geographic size, it is increasingly challenging for WCSD to provide additional opportunities for academic excellence.  We are fortunate to have a group of committed and strong teachers in our district and we are confident that they are the primary reason our students are prepared for this next level of academic rigor.  With support from our community, dedicated educators, strong administration and partnership with St. Bonaventure, we are confident that we will become an exemplary model of dual enrollment.  

If there is anything we can do to help expedite the favorable review of this application, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely:

Warren County School District Board of Education
